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Friday 9th October, 2020. 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

 
School Photos 
It was great to be able to capture everyone’s lovely smiles on our individual school photographs on 

Tuesday. 

Order forms have been sent home this week and Tempest have asked that we encourage as many 

parents and carers as possible to order online. 

We are still able to accept orders using the paper forms provided – please could these be returned 

via class teachers no later than 16th October 2020. 

 

Visitors To Our School Office 

We would like to remind parents and carers that visits to the main school office entrance 

should be minimised to protect the safety of all.   

 

 Any visits to the main school office should be strictly by prior appointment only 

or on prior agreement with staff. 

 

 Please observe the signage in place in regard to one visitor only being permitted 

to the office at any given time.  Should you arrive at the office and there be 

another visitor in the area, we would ask that you remain outside. 

 

 Should there be requirement for you to collect your child for any reason during the school day, we would ask 

that you call ahead of arrival. 

 

 Should there be requirement for you to collect your child during the school day to begin a period of self 
isolation due to Covid-19 Government guidance we would ask that you call ahead of arrival and adhere to 

current guidance with regards to the wearing of face coverings.  

 
Parent / Carer Questionnaires 
We have sent home Parent / Carer questionnaires this week. 
As always, your honest feedback is important to us.  We appreciate your comments in 
regards to what you feel we do well at Lee Brigg just as much as feedback in relation to 
areas you feel we could improve. 
Please return parent questionnaires via the designated box which will be placed at 
the top of the office stairs each morning or via your child’s class teacher. 
 
 

 
Handwashing – Leopard Class 
Our Leopard class were visited by Ms Ward (School Nursing Team) on Wednesday.  Ms Ward 
discussed with Leopards the importance of good hand hygiene.   
We continue to teach the importance of hand (and respiratory) hygiene with all pupils as part of our 
curriculum. 
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School councillors 

Congratulations to the following children who have been elected by their class to serve on 

the school council this year: 

Natan and Thea from Leopard class  

Aarya and Kirsty from Jaguar class  

Kajetan and Layla from Panther class 

Our reception class school councillors will be chosen in the New Year. 

Mrs Tutt will shortly restart School Council meetings and I am sure it will not be long before 

the children have a list of projects to improve the school! 

 

Bump Buddies 

Congratulations also to those children who have been chosen as our bump buddies. The 

children put themselves forward for the role and were chosen by their class: 

Sammy and Serena from Leopard class  

Archie and Eadie from Jaguar class 

Alison, Barney, Daisy, Jack, Megan and Victor from Panther class 

Our reception class school councillors will be chosen in the New Year. 

 
 
Parents Evening 
Parents evening (telephone consultation} booking slips have been sent home with your child this 
afternoon. 
 

School Lunches  
We are continuing to introduce hot lunches for the rest of the school.  We aim to introduce 

these as follows: 

Week beginning Monday 12th October  Jaguar Class (Miss Calvert Year 1 /2 ) 

Week beginning Monday 19th October  Panther Class (Miss Crossley/Miss Kilkenny – Year 2). 

 

The menu next week is as follows (Tiger Class HT, Tiger Class LT, Leopard and Jaguar Classes): 

Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday 

Beef Burger in a Bun 

& Potato Wedges 

 

 

Halal Option:Beef 

Burger (advance 

order required) 

Margherita Pizza & 

Potato Wedges 

Roast Gammon with 

Yorkshire Pudding, 

Roast Potatoes & 

Gravy 

Halal Option:Roast 

Chicken (advance 

order required) 

Chicken Pasta Bake 

  

 

 

Halal Option:Chicken 

Pasta Bake (advance 

order required) 

Fish Fingers & Chips 

Ham, Cheese, Egg or 

tuna sandwich on 

breadcake 

Ham, Cheese, Egg 

or tuna sandwich on 

breadcake 

Ham, Cheese, Egg 

or tuna sandwich on 

breadcake 

Sausage Roll 

Ham, Cheese, Egg 

or tuna sandwich on 

breadcake 

Ham, Cheese, Egg 

or tuna sandwich on 

breadcake 

Pizza Slice 

A selection of  filled 

jacket potatoes 

A selection of  filled 

jacket potatoes 

A selection of  filled 

jacket potatoes 

A selection of  filled 

jacket potatoes 

A selection of  filled 

jacket potatoes 
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The menu next week is as follows (Panther Class): 

Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday 

Ham, Cheese, Egg or 

tuna sandwich on 

breadcake 

Ham, Cheese, Egg 

or tuna sandwich on 

breadcake 

Ham, Cheese, Egg 

or tuna sandwich on 

breadcake  

Sausage Roll  

Ham, Cheese, Egg 

or tuna sandwich on 

breadcake 

Ham, Cheese, Egg 

or tuna sandwich on 

breadcake  

Pizza Slice 

fruit fruit fruit fruit Fruit 

Biscuit or yogurt Biscuit or yogurt Biscuit or yogurt Biscuit or yogurt Biscuit or yogurt 

 

Stars of the Week 

Every week two children from each class are nominated as Stars of the Week in recognition of their hard 

work, achievement and progress. Our stars of the week this week are: 

Tiger class HT: Damola For always trying her best in all she does 

Tiger class HT: Posey For super improvement in her painting 

Tiger class LT: Avelina For trying her best and staying focussed to do a fantastic painting of a fox (gingerbread man story) 

Tiger class LT: Olivia For super improvement in her drawing, adding bodies to her people drawings and colouring in the lines 

Leopard class: Rocco For always trying his best in phonics 

Leopard class: Marley For being brave and trying new things in PE 

Jaguar class: Clarke For fantastic partitioning of numbers in maths 

Jaguar class: Eva For trying her best when writing a character description 

Panther class: Joseph For fantastic independent creative writing 

Panther class: Vinnie For fantastic understanding of place value and partitioning numbers 

 
Attendance – School target – 96.50% 
Congratulations to everyone in Tiger LT Class for achieving the highest class attendance this week.  
This week’s class attendance figures are: 

 98.90% in Tiger class HT 

 100.00% in Tiger class LT 

 99.29% in Leopard class 

 98.81% in Jaguar class 

 93.96% in Panther class 
Our school attendance figure this week is 97.94% 

 
Yours sincerely, 

 
Laurabeth Kilkenny - Head of School 
 

Key Dates For Calendars 
Friday 23rd October 2020 School Closes for Half Term 

Monday 2nd November 2020 School Reopens 

Thursday 12th November 2020 Nasal Flu Immunisations 

Friday 18th December 2020 School Closes for Christmas Break 

Tuesday 5th January 2021 School Reopens 
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